
October 2018 Meeting Minutes – Northwest Skyraiders (Control Line Model Airplane Club)  

Meeting held October 9, 2018, 7:00 PM at Denny’s at 1246 North Central Ave, Kent, WA.  
 
Thirteen members and one guest were present including:  

• Mike Potter – President  
• Steve Holt – Secretary/Treasurer  
•  Dave Gardner – Safety Officer 
• Bob Einhaus 
• Al Fernandez 
• Steve Helmick 
• Ben Jones  
• John Knoppi 
• John Lunz 
• Trent Marvin 
• Kris Millard 
• Howard Rush 
• Wayne Terry 
• Jim Verson ( Guest) 

 
Mike Potter called the meeting to order at 8:00 pm.   

• The financial report was presented by Steve Holt.   The checking and savings balances were 
shared and a reimbursement check for Howard’s expenses from the last contest was written and 
provided to him. The current paid membership stands at 35 members.   

 
Old Business:  
 

• The results of the Ringmaster Fly-A-Thon was shared with the members by Dave Gardner who 
hosted the event.  The event was held on Thursday, October 4th at North Green River Park in Kent, 
and Saturday, October 6th at the Algona-Pacific Elementary School on the corner of Milwaukee and 
Ellingson Avenues in Pacific.  Per Dave, “All together, we managed 53 flights with 6 pilots over the 
two day session, not quite as good as last years’ effort of 57 flights. We’ll see how this looks in the 
overall activity, once it is all tallied by John Cralley of the Brotherhood of the Ring.” 

 
New Business:  
 

• Mike Potter discussed the schedule for the rest of this year and next year.  Of note were the 
Olympia Swap Meet on November 10th and the Northwest Skyraiders Swap Meet scheduled for 
December 1st at the Denny’s on Central in Kent from 9AM until 1PM with setup starting at 8AM. The 
Monroe Expo will be held early next year. 

• Mike Potter brought up the Annual Northwest Skyraiders Banquet normally held in lieu of the 
January meeting and after some discussion about where to hold it, we were asked to bring 
suggestions to the November meeting so we can make that decision. 

• We continue to monitor the US Congress to follow what laws results from all of the latest FAA 
changes that could impact Control Line flying.  We will stay in touch with AMA National to keep 
informed about the latest news. 



 

Mike Potter asked for any other new business and adjourned the meeting until next month.  The next 
meeting will be held on November 13th (2nd Tuesday of the month).  

By Steve Holt, Northwest Skyraiders Secretary/Treasurer  
Steven.E.Holt@comcast.net,  425-757-7542 (Mobile)  425-430-8200 (Home)  


